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                              NORTHREPPS AERO NEWS, January.
Happy New Year to you all and hope you all survived Christmas. I had hoped to do a brief news sheet and quiz before Christmas but, alas, time ran away. I saw on Facebook that several members got some flying in on both Christmas Eve and Christmas Day but Boxing Day, for the first time in a long while, was thwarted by fog. Despite keeping our fingers crossed for the New Years Day Fly-in, this too and again the first time in several years, was a victim of the unsettled weather, 

Northrepps Aero Club Despite the weather, we had a busy year although frustratingly, we seemed to suffer from good weather during the week and often poor weather at weekends. When the weather did play ball, we were inundated…. As many of you may be aware, Spamfield has got going again, therefore we will not be hosting our Crabfield event but instead, we will again hold an open weekend for members of the public from the surrounding Parishes to visit and see what we do and hopefully some may again get a short local flight. Our list of dates for the year is nearly complete and will be out shortly.

Hangars; We have seen a few changes lately and at the moment we are applying for planning to have a third and final one as the yard will then be full. I again plead with those who have aircraft to please be careful when moving aircraft in and out….we had our first case of bad ‘hangar rash accident’ resulting in one owner having to have one wing recovered. The aircraft, that he had planned to move to his own strip with hangar in the Spring, moved a bit early and it’s now up for sale as he has ordered a new toy. In the next couple of months, we should have not one but two Thrusters based here…one each of nose and tail wheel versions. The Foxbat which has over-wintered here should be off to its new home in Devon in the Spring. Donny’s old RV8 got stranded by bad weather and had a little holiday in the first poly-hangar but should have got home by the time you read this. Nic H has added to his growing collection and hopes to have 2 maiden flights this Spring with his Gruppo Trail and his Razorback RV8. He has also acquired a rare RV3.

Ludham Update; The Tiger has had a nice new paint job and looks stunning. The Eagle has gone off to have its new engine fitted and after a lot of trials and tribulations, the Esqual is back flying and even ‘Sat Nav’ in ‘OC’ hasn’t got lost lately….

The Paramotor Group have got some flying in both here and at Shipdham. There is also a growing number mastering paragliding off the cliffs. They have several events, outings and even foreign trips planned for this year    
It’s that silly Quiz again 
1) Which County in East Anglia has 3 Cities and 7 adjoining Counties?
2) How many separate active airfields are there in the Parish of Hardwick, South Norfolk?
3)  Which Company produced the Halifax heavy Bomber in WW2? 
The Model Flying Club have been busy flying and seem to have a few more members. If they are busy at weekends, they do seem to have a spotter on their flight line and not least if we are the short runway…
Airfield News and it’s sad to see yet more airfields closing. Hucknall, having been operated for many years by The Merlin Flying Club, closes after some 52 years of continuous operation. Club members are all staff or retired staff from Rolls Royce Aero Division, hence the name. There will be a fly-in there on the last day and believe free landings too on 28th February. There is also a rumour going round that N. Denes is closing in the Spring. This airfield has not been available for GA aircraft for many years. It opened in either the late 40’s or very 50’s by two then young lads who did pleasure flying and some flight training. It was also used by jockeys and visitors to the seaside. These two went on to form Air Anglia, later Air UK then KLM-UK. The field was sold to Bond Air Services( I believe around the 70’s). If true, I can see a huge housing estate sprouting up. Shame as it could have great potential for GA use.

 On the upside.. The old RAF Church Fenton is re-opening as a civil airfield and an inaugural Fly-in was held on Sunday 04 January…..some 250 aircraft and around 800 ground visitors turned up!!! Many more chickened out and went to Sherburn instead, as with only Safety Com in use, it got a little hairy. They put it on Facebook and it went viral……1 Burger/Tea van and a couple of port-a-loos proved a little inadequate….
As I write this, the Pentagon has confirmed the closure of RAF Mildenhall…. A truly sad day for the area, not least that they spend millions locally and many civilians are employed on the base. I gather the Airborne Tanker Squadron will move to Germany and the SAR and Special Ops may move to Lakenheath. The Transport hub will also move to Germany. No doubt the rumour mill will be buzzing about Cambridge Airport/Marshalls moving in … The Base has been active since the early 30’s

Flight Safety A couple of items this month. First, if you have an incident involving any type of registered flying machine, You must report this to the AAIB if there is any damage however slight to either the machine or yourself. Apron Safety; Please remember that we no longer allow ‘running changes’ unless using a helicopter and Nobody but Nobody can start up with the nose pointing towards the car park/garden/camping area. We also strongly suggest that if you haven’t flown for a while and/or plan on taking up a passenger, a quick circuit with an Instructor is cheaper and safer than a broken aircraft….  
The Flying Press; The various magazines have all been full of festive goodies and look backs to last summer. So a better report next month. There has been a lot about changes to the CAA, crew licenses and aircraft maintenance so again suggest you check out the various websites…CAA, BMAA and BHPA
From the Archive Listed here are 4 Quotes taken from US Military Training Manuals…
Air Force: It is generally considered inadvisable to eject over the area you have just bombed

US Army: Tracers work both ways

US Navy: Any ship can be a minesweeper once

Infantry: If you see a Bomb Technician running….try to keep up with him 
And Finally The Met Office have released some early data from the statistics for last year; It was the warmest and 4th wettest since 1910. August was both cooler and wetter than in previous years…no surprise there then….
I have heard that the rogue model flyer that used to fly off the bottom of the old strip right under our flight path has been given the boot following complaints from various sources, Will confirm this next month..
Wishing you all a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous New Year

Safe flying and Happy Landings,

Chris and the Team                                                                     12/01/15

Northrepps Aerodrome

Stop Press: The Hucknall Event is a 2 day event with Fireworks and a Hangar Bash on the Saturday night.

There are also No Landing Fees in the final month(February) so make it one for your Logbook.

Marshalls have issued a statement saying they’re NOT interested in Mildenhall

Quiz Answers:

1) Cambridgeshire

2) 3…..Hardwick(Old Mil), Little Friends and Wildcat Base

3) Handley Page

